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March 8, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for your review is the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) report required by Ordinance 17941, Section 48, Proviso P1, as amended by Ordinance 18110, Section 19, that requires the executive to transmit a motion and for DAJD to provide:

. . . a report identifying options to expand booking operations at the MRJC ITR program. The options shall include, but not be limited to: expanding booking operations until 9:00 PM, midnight and 3:00 AM on weekdays. The department should consider different staffing configurations and any other options that allow for cost-effective expanded booking operations. For each of the options the report should contain an analysis of the staff and resources required to provide security and to complete other current booking tasks. The executive shall consult with the King County Corrections Guild in developing the report.

Council extended the original deadline for the report until April 1, 2016.  

DAJD worked in collaboration with staff from Jail Health Services (JHS), the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) Automated Fingerprint Identification System (AFIS) Section, the Uniformed Command Association, the King County Corrections Guild, and staff from the Executive’s Office to prepare the report identifying options to expand booking operations at the Maleng Regional Justice Center (MRJC) in Kent. Council directed staff to explore at least three options for expanding the hours of booking operations, Intake, Transfer and Release  (ITR), by extending the current closing time of 5:00 PM until 9:00 PM, midnight, or 3:00 AM on weekdays. In each scenario, Council requested a cost analysis for staffing and other resources needed to expand hours.

This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Justice and Safety and Financial Stewardship. This report required minimal staff hours to produce.
Thank you for your consideration. DAJD respectfully requests release of the $500,000 expenditure restriction, once the motion and report have been accepted.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact William Hayes, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-477-2801.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


William Hayes, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
